

NIVERVILLE NEWS

Stay up to date on Town News! @Niverville @ @TownOfNiverville Questions or concerns? e: feedback@whereyoubelong.ca | p: 204.388.4600 Sign up for e-news at www.whereyoubelong.ca

Sept. 19th, 2024

Reminder: Property Taxes are Due Friday, September 27th, 2024

Please be aware that all property tax payments must be received in the Town Office, 329 Bronstone Drive, Niverville by **5 p.m. on Friday, September 27th, 2024**. Cheques may be post-dated to the due date but must be received by the Town Office on or before September 27th, 2024 by 5 p.m., or they will be considered late and will be subject to a penalty. Receipts may be emailed upon request or picked up at the Town Office.

All taxes remaining subsequently unpaid are subject by law to a penalty of 1.25% per month (compounded annually). **Statements currently showing arrears will have additional penalties.** Call the Town Office or log into your eServices account before your payment is made to ensure that you have the correct balance. Note that penalties are posted on the first of every month. Please allow 3 business days for bank processing.

Cheques or money orders should be made payable to the "Town of Niverville". Visit www.whereyoubelong.ca for the various payment options available to you.

If you did not receive a property tax bill, please feel free to contact the Town Office for a copy.

You can learn more about property taxes and tax payment at

www.whereyoubelong.ca/town-services/financial-services/taxes-and-tax-information/

September 30th Truth and Reconciliation Day Town Facility Closures

As Truth and Reconciliation Day is just around the corner, we want to make you aware of which Town facilities will be closed:

- Town Administration Office: Closed Sept. 30th. Open for regular hours Oct. 1st.
- Niverville Community Resource & Recreation Centre: Closed Sept. 30th. Open for regular hours Oct. 1st.
- Open Health Niverville: Closed Sept.
 28th to Sept. 30th. Open for regular hours
 Oct. 1st.

Fill out the Town's "Needs Assessment Survey" Today!

We want to know what you think Niverville needs to keep experiencing vibrant growth! Please scan the QR Code below and fill out the survey today!

All applicants will have the option to enter to win a \$100 gift card to a local business!

Thank you for being willing to take 5 to 10 minutes out of your day to share your thoughts with us.





Same Day Saturday **Schedule**

The Open Health Niverville Same Day Saturday schedule for October 2024 to December 2024 is now available:

- Oct. 5th: Open
- Nov. 23rd: Open
- Oct. 12th: Closed Nov. 30th: Open
- Oct. 19th: Open
- Dec. 7th: Open
- Oct. 26th: Open
- Dec. 14th: Open
- Nov. 2nd: Open
- Dec. 21st: Open
- Nov. 9th: Closed
- Dec. 28th: Open
- Nov. 16th: Open

9:00 am to 12:30 pm

Please be aware that this schedule may change based on doctor availability.

To make a Same Day Saturday appointment, please call 204-388-6626 on the same day. Walk-ins are welcome, however an appointment time will be provided. Phone lines open at 9 am.

Don't Cut the Bulrushes!

The Town has recently received inquiries regarding the destruction of bulrushes planted on the shoreline of retention ponds.

These bulrushes were planted as a costeffective, environmentally friendly, lowimpact way to filter retention ponds, minimize the impact of Canadian Geese, and to stabilize the shoreline.

As the bulrushes need to be healthy to be effective, the Town of Niverville would like to remind residents that it is against Town By-law No. 857-23 to damage, remove or destroy bulrushes in any way. Unfortunately, breaching this bylaw will

result in being held liable for a penalty. If you have any concerns regarding the damaging of bulrushes, please reach out

to the Town Administration Office.



A Living Tribute to Loved Ones

In partnership with Niverville Communities in Bloom, the Niverville Memorial Forest is an annual program that provides an opportunity to commemorate the life of a loved one in a special way by planting a tree. A living tree symbolizes a new beginning and a living tribute. By planting a tree, you not only pay a significant tribute to a loved one or family pet who has passed, but you also benefit the community and the environment.

Families have the option of planting their trees in either the southwest area of Hespeler Park or the Niverville Dog Park. A memorial plaque will be placed at the base of every tree planted. Each donor is invited to help plant the tree on an annual planting day in mid-May, as well as participate in an annual dedication service that will be conducted in the Memorial Forest. Additionally, the purchase of a tree through the Niverville Memorial Forest Program is eligible for a tax donation receipt for the purchase amount less the cost of the customized plaque.

Deadline for 2025 Planting: Nov. 30th, 2024 Pricing: \$315 per tree

Tree Species Options:

- Discovery Elm
- Prairie Horizon Alder
- Delta Hackbury
- Greenspire Linden

Register online at nivervillerec.ca or by calling us at 204-388-4600 ext. 3 to commemorate your loved one.

View all programs and events available with Niverville Recreation online at nivervillerec.ca



Want to get Town news right to your inbox? Sign up for our "Stay Connected" e-Newsletter! Scan the QR to the left to get started today!